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BRIGHTON  BEASTLY  BULLETIN 
 

A monthly Publication (Sept. to June) of 
The Lions’ Club of Brighton 

Box 37  Brighton,  Ontario    K0K 1H0 
(District A-3, Zone 43S) 

June,  2011
 

 

Welcome Our New Brighton Lions:   
Joan Kerr (l) and Sandra Mitchell 

 

The Lions Club of Brighton 
 President  Don Dorland 
 Past President   Owen Gibb 
 1st Vice President   Harvey Moore 
 2nd Vice President    Derek Madder 
 Secretary     Marion Bell 
 Treasurer Denys Avis 
 Membership Chair  Kerith  Smith 
 1-year Director    Doug Galt 
 2-year Director   Astrida  
  Jenkinson-Chalmers  nkinsonChalmers  

 

Dinner Meetings 

2nd & 4th Mondays @ 6:30 p.m 
at Brighton Community Centre 

75 Elizabeth St., Brighton 
 

 

Directors’ Meetings 

1st Monday @ 7:00 p.m.  
at Community Care offices,   

Prince Edward Sq. 
 

Bulletin Editor:  Lion Jim MacKenzie 
 

 

We are Lions 
Our 45,000 clubs and 1.35 million members make us 
the world's largest service club organization.  
We're also one of the most effective. We get the job 
done.  
We recently:  
  Brought 3,000 volunteers together to build a 

playground for children of all abilities in California, 
USA. 

  Fed 60,000 people in a township in South Africa. It's 
something Lions do there every day. 

  Sent a team of eye surgeons to Honduras to treat 
more than 100 adults and children.  

Everywhere we work, we make friends. With children 
who need schoolbooks, with seniors who need 
transportation and with people we may never meet. 
 
 

 

 

 

 
.
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Members of the Lions Club of Brighton 

 
*Awards:  C=LCI Certificate of Appreciation;  F=LFC Fellowship;  JB=Judge Brian Stevenson;  K=Helen Keller;   L=Life Member;  LQ=Lions Quest;  M=Melvin Jones;  

 Y=Lion of the Year;  HN= Harry Newman 

** Lion Harvey was also awarded the Progressive Judge Brian Stevenson Fellowship, 3 L.C.I. Certificates of Appreciation, and an L.C.I. Leadership Medal”

Lion  Street Add Mail Add  Office *Awards Sp’se Phone # E-Mail 
Don Armstrong 115 Drummond St  Brighton  Y Nancy 613-475-0028 armyandlou@bell.net 
Denys Avis  RR 7 Brighton Treasurer M, JB,K, Y, L  613-475-1032 Denys.avis@sympatico.ca 
Nancy Bahniuk 308 Raglan St.  Brighton     bahniuk@sympatico.ca 
Marion Bell 283 Raglan St  Brighton Sec. K, F, Y  613-475-1870 Marionb4@yahoo.com 
Bob Bird 64 Sanford St. PO Box 245 Brighton PP M, Y, L Hope 613-475-0946 pianoworks@kos.net 

Isabelle Brose 163 Dundas St. PO Box 617 Brighton PT  Brian 613-475-3610 issybrose@yahoo.ca 
Brian Burke 23 Harbour St.. RR 3 Brighton PP Y, K, M, JB Olive 613-475-0818 Ba.burke@sympatico.ca 
Ted  Cook 14 Fox Den Drive  Brighton   Bev 613-475-0018 Ted.cook@sympatico.ca 
Don  Dorland 41 Richardson St. PO Box 1525 Brighton Pres JB  613-475-4418 Don.dorland@gmail.com 
Al Fletcher 16 Ward. Ave  Brighton Mem. @ lg F Suzanne 613-475-0746 Sueandal16@yahoo.com 

Fran Fulford 15228 Hwy 2 (E) PO Box 126 Brighton  Y, F Rick 614-475-0475 rickflfrd@yahoo.ca 
Rick Fulford 15228 Hwy 2 (E) PO Box 126 Brighton PP, mem @lg JB, Y Fran 614-475-0475 rickflfrd@yahoo.ca 
Doug Galt 13941 Hwy 2 (W) RR 4 Colborne PDG  Cathy 905-355-2394 douggalt@xplornet.com 
Owen Gibb 7 North Dr. PO Box 400 Brighton PP Y, M, JB, K, Y, L Mary 613-475-2888 ogibb@sympatico.ca 
Stan  Grizzle 143 Beach Rd.  Brighton    613-475-2066 grizzlebear@sympatico.ca 

John Harwood 303 Richmond, Hilton PO Box 1065 Brighton PP JB, K Lois 613-475-2805 Jpharwood6@hotmail.com 
Bryce Hazlewood 2423 Hwy 30, Orland RR 2 Codrington  M Ona 613-475-2134  

Astrida 
Jenkinson-
Chalmers 

10 Huron St RR 4 Brighton Dir F  613-475-1608  

Jane Keeler 333 Arthurs Lane RR 2 Colborne PP JB, F David 905-355-2191 Jane_keeler@hotmail.com 
Joan Kerr 330 Lawson Road PO Box 3100 Brighton   Gord 905-4753672  

Jim MacKenzie 45 Maplewood Ave. PO Box 1683 Brighton Bul Ed JB, K, Y Gretta 613-475-4105 Jim.mackenzie@sympatico.ca 
Derek Madder 16 Stephen St. RR 3 Brighton 2

nd
 VP K Joan 613-475-4547  

Hugh McDonald 15193 CR 21, Hilton same Brighton TT, PSec M, K, Y, L Norma 613-475-0346 hkna@live.ca 
Joe Menna 642 Lake Trail Dr.  Windsor PP M, Y, F Anne 519-969-7825 jamenna@sympatico.ca 
Sandra Mitchell 72 Coltman Rd  Trenton    613-475-4532 smitch346@gmail.com 

Harvey Moore 4 Anne St.  Brighton 1stVP, PDG M, K, L, JB** Ruth 613-475-1413 Hjmr.moore@sympatico.ca 
Ruth  Moore 4 Anne St.  Brighton Affiliate  Harvey 613-475-1413 ruthhawkenmoore@gmail.com 
Michael Nicholson 24 Marina Dr. Ss8  Brighton    613-475-3646 Michael@nicholsoncga.com 
Keith Smith 4

th
 Concession RR 7 Brighton MSec., PCab Sec JB, M Nancy 613-475-0728 spatks@live.com 

John Stephens 6 Victoria St PO Box 1496 Brighton PT, mem @  lg K Eleanor 613-475-0319 Johnf.stephens@sympatico.ca 

Claude Thompson 21 Kingsley Ave PO Box 398 Brighton PP M, Y, L, C Doreen 613-475-1557  
Theo Vreeburg 115 Main St. PO Box 69 Brighton PP  Marikje 614-475-4545 tvreeburg@sympatico.ca 
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Greetings from Lion President Don 

 

 

 Fellow Lions 
 

 This is my final message as your president, so it is only right that I take this opportunity to thank you Lions 
for your  help and support this past year. 

 In addition to our usual activities, the extra revenue brought in by bingo allowed the club to function with 
enough money to meet its needs.  The workers who came out every Wednesday deserve thanks for making 
this happen! 

 Upcoming activities that will finish the Lions year and get us into summer include the Soap Box Derby 
(July 1) and Cooking for:   Dragon Boaters (June 11), Canada Day (July 1), Maplewood (July 9), Truelife (July 15) 
as well as the Streetfest (July 16).  Many Lions will be required for these events, especially for the Streetfest. 

 Our first June meeting is Awards Night, please try and make it out.  Our last meeting of the Lions year is 
the installation of officers, where Lion Harv will take over as president. 

 Please continue to give your help and support to President Elect Lion Harv in the coming year! 
  
Thanks again,  
Yours in Lionism, 
  
Lion Don D 

Upcoming Members’ Meetings & Program 
June  13     Awards Night.  Dinner will begin at 6:30 p.m. ---- a full turkey dinner, at a cost of $15.00 per 

person.  THIS SPECIAL EVENING IS A SPOUSAL AND GUEST EVENT. 
June  27     Installation of Officers 
Sept. 12 1st Brighton Lions members meeting after the summer holiday. 

Events On the Local, District & Lions’ International Agendae:    
June 11 the Dragon Boat luncheon will be held 

at the marina off Baldwin Street. 
June 12 Belleville Lions “Show & Shine Car 

Show”.  Info:  dmthompson@cogeco.ca  
 www.city.belleville.on.ca/community 

calendar 
July 1 Brighton Lions Canada Day functions: 

Cookout + Soap Box Derby 
July 4-8  International Lions Convention in 

Seattle, Washington 
July 16 Brighton DBIA  Streetfest between the 

hours of 9-3, the street will be closed 
and there will also be a dance in the 
evening . The Club has been invited to 
sell food and beverages during the day 
and evening events. 

Aug. 5-7 THE NEWBURGH-CAMDEN LIONS CLUB 
presents its second annual GRAND OLD 

ENTERPRISE COUNTRY JAMBOREE. 
Centreville Fairgrounds.    Contact Victor 
Smith @ 613-379-9972 or 
smithma@queensu.ca   

August 20 Brighton Lions Yard Sale 
September 24 Batawa Lions Charter Night 
October 1 Sharbot Lake Lions 60th charter 

anniversary   
October 14 – 16 Lions/Brighton Arts Council art 

show 
October 15  Peterborough Lions Club 75th charter 

anniversary  

October 22 Lions Club of Kingston 75th Charter 
Anniversary 

June 30 – Jul 4, 2014  97th Lions Clubs 
International Convention in  
TORONTO 

http://www.city.belleville.on.ca/community
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Blood Donor Clinics       Regular Clinics are held 6 
times a year at the Evangelical Christian Reformed Church in 
Brighton.  Clinics during the rest of 2011 will be held on: 

 June 24 Aug. 19 
 Oct.14 Dec. 16 
 

Our thanks to the following 
Volunteers for the June 24 Clinic: 

1 Astrida 1:00 – 3:30PM  set up /  drinks/cards, etc 
2 Brian 1:00 – 3:30 PM set up /  drinks/cards, etc 
3 Ted Cook 3:30 – 6:00PM replaces #1 
4 Don A 3:30 – 6:00PM replaces #2   
5 Ken G 6:00 PM –finish replace #3; +cleanup 
6 Don D 6:00 PM–finish replaces #4; +cleanup 

Our thanks, as well to Lions John S,  Derek, and Jim for regularly 
posting flyers at various locations in the community. 
 

The next bulletin 

 will be issued  

in early  

September, 2011 

 

Bulletin Board 

Important Announcements for all  members of  

the Lions Club of Brighton……. 

 

Cancel Your Dinner 

If you’re not coming  

to one of our  dinner meetings, 

So the club  won’t have to pay for it!  

 
NOTE …… if you  

 will not be 
attending a 
particular dinner  
meeting, or 

 you are attending and  
bringing a guest,  

 
call Lion Owen  by the Friday 

prior to 

the meeting and so inform him.
 
 

Club Officers for 2011 - 2012 

The following is the slate of officers  for the coming year (July 1, 2011 – June 30, 2012)  in accordance with the 
election procedure carried out at the April  25, 2011 members’  meeting:   
Past President Don Dorland 
President Harvey Moore 
1

st
 Vice President Derek Madder 

2
nd

 Vice President Rick Fulford 
Secretary Marion Bell 

Treasurer Denys Avis 
Chair, Membership Comm Hugh McDonald 
1 Year Director  Astrida  
  Jenkison- Chalmers 
2 Year Director  Don Armstrong   

  
 
 
Don’t forget, your dues (still a bargain at $85) are payable by July 1. 
 

 
BBB Submissions 

The target date for issuing the bulletin is the Friday prior to the 1st general 
members meeting of the month. 

To accomplish this we have to set a deadline for receiving material from you for 
publication as the Tuesday prior to the 1st members meeting  each month, i.e. usually 
the  day after the Directors meeting for the month 
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Lion Treasurer Denys presents 
Anna with a cheque for $200 

 

Meetings,…Minutes of   
as recorded Lion Secretary Marion  

 

 

Meeting of  Members –May 9, 2011 

 
Lion President Don called the meeting to order 

at 6:30pm, with the singing of O’Canada and a 
Toast to Canada and the Queen, followed by the 
Lions Grace. 

Dinner was served. 
 

Lion Don A. presented to Lion President Don a 
handmade gavel along with a string so that he 
may wear it and not lose it to another Lion 
member. 

Lion Pres. Don asked for a motion for approval 
of the minutes as posted in the bulletin. A 
motion was made by Lion Brian and second by 
Lion Don. Carried 

Lion Owen spoke regarding workers for Bingo 
for the balance of May and he feels he has 
enough volunteers to complete the month. 

Lion Owen is not getting a response from all 
Lions regarding dinner confirmations. He will  
investigate to ensure all Lions are getting the 
emails. 

At the Community Care luncheon on June 1, 
we will be serving hamburgers.  The function 
will be taking place here at the Community 
Centre. 

A thank you was received from the Carolyn 
Law regarding the Sandparent programs. 

 
Lion Bob made a motion for adjournment at 
7:17pm 

 

Meeting of Members –May 23, 2011 
 

Lion President Don called the meeting to order at 
6:30pm with Lions Denys, Harvey, Bob, Joan, Al, 
Astrida, Owen, Brian Don, Hugh, JMac, Jane, Fran 
and John H present.  Lion Joan brought her husband 
Gord as a guest.  

O Canada was followed by a toast to Canada and 
the Queen and the Lions Grace. 

After dinner Lion Tail Twister Hugh provided a 
small distraction for the members that only Lion 
Jane was able to solve. 

Anna Kelly and her father spoke about her 
attempts to raise money for cancer research by 
cutting off her hair. After some discussion it was 
moved by Lion Al and seconded by Lion Harvey that 

we donate $100 to 
her fundraiser. Lion 
Fran proposed a 
friendly amendment 
that raised the 
amount to $200. The 
amended motion 
carried.  

Lion Fran made 
150 Club winners out 
of Joe Zimney, 
Norma McDonald 
and Doreen 
Thompson. 
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Lion Jane’s 50/50 draw saw Lion Joan win $15. 
Lion Bob described the VON’s upcoming golf 

tournament and asked for support from the Club. 
Moved by Lion Bob and seconded by Lion Brian that 
we donate $300 to that event.  A motion by Lion Al 
to pay the entry fee for three members to play in 
that tournament was left in limbo when Lion Harvey 
pointed out that this sort of thing was not permitted 
by our own Policy Booklet. A copy of the Booklet 
was produced and it was determined that the policy 
Lion Harvey referred to seemed to apply only to 
Lions Golf tournaments . Moved by Lion Al and 
seconded by Lion Brian that we send four golfers to 
the VON tournament at a cost of $255. Motion 
Carried. . Tentatively the golfers are Lions Al, Brian, 
John S and Hugh. 

Lion Jane will represent the club at a Hunger 
Awareness gathering later this month. 

Lion Owen began his search for workers at the 
following events: 

1 June: provide food at Community Care 
Volunteer luncheon. 

11 June: provide hamburgers, fries etc at 
Dragon boat races 

25 June: Maplewood cookout                                                                                                                 
1 July: provide fries in the park 
1 July: Soap box races 
16 July: provide food at Rotary Street dance  

 
Motion to Adjourn by Lion Astrida 

   
 

 

Regular Meeting of  Directors  – June 6, 2011 
 

Lion President Don called the meeting to order 
at 7:01pm .  In attendance were Lion President 
Don, Lion Keith, Lion Harvey, Lion Astrida, Lion 
Marion, Lion Denys, Lion Jane, Lion Owen. 

Lion Don asked for a motion for approval of 
the minutes for May 2nd, 2011.   So moved by Lion 
Astrida, seconded by Lion Denys. Carried 

 
 Lion Jane presented an appeal for a couple 

whose 9 year old son has multiple health 
problems and needs to be kept busy. The camp 
at  Wesley Acres would provide an agenda for 
this child to keep him busy and our portion 
would be $ 211.88. A motion was made by Lion 
Keith and second by Lion Denys, that we 
support this family. Carried 

 Lion Owen has received our annual offer of 
insurance from Darling Insurance, to the tune 
of  $756.00 for $2 million of liability for the 
Directors and their activities.  Lion Owen made 
a motion that we renew this policy, second by 
Lion Harvey. Carried 

 A Thank you letter was received from ENSS for 
our donation to the Breakfast Program. 

 A request was received for the trophies for the 
Athletic Program at ENSS for both male and 
female MVPs.  Trophies  are to be presented at 
the Athletic Banquet.  Lion Owen made a 
motion that we spend a total of $30.00, 
second by Lion Keith. Carried 

 Lion Owen spoke of our participation in the 
Dragon Boat Festival on June 11th at Gosport.  
The hours for our part of the operation  are 
from 10:15-1pm.   Lion Owen is looking for a 
couple more volunteers for this event. 

 The Streetfest sponsored by the DBIA is to be 
held on Saturday July 16th.   Lion Owen 
indicated that the street will be closed for the 
entire day with a dance in the evening from 7-
11pm. The DBIA has asked if we would supply 
food during the day and the Rotary would like 
us to provide food during the evening.  During 
the daytime, Lion Owen would like to start 
around 11am, with the possibility of closing 
down for a few hours in the afternoon.   In the 
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evening (around 7pm until about 10pm) 
seeveral events will be taking place and this 
would be an excellent opportunity for us to 
make a few dollars. 

 Also, on Friday, July 15th we have the Trulife 
luncheon for approximately 100 people. 

 The luncheon at Maplewood is subject to 
change from June 25 until July 9 this will be 
confirmed. 

 Lion Keith spoke to the yard sale date being 
Saturday August 20th. The format will be 
similar to that of last year, with the rental of 
tables and patrons can drop off sale items. 

 The Art Show in conjunction with the Brighton 
Arts Council, the dates are October 14,15 and 
16. 

 Lion Don has an appeal from Ontario Junior 
Farmers who are looking for funds to offset 
their operating cost. A motion was made by 
Lion Harvey, seconded by Lion Keith, that we 
donate $100.00 toward their costs. Carried 

 Lion Harvey spoke regarding the Leo Club, 
reporting that he has spoken with the school 
principal who was very receptive to the Leo’s 
meeting at the school.  It has been suggested 
that meeting around the lunch hour at the 
school may prove to be more productive with 
the attendance being consistent. 

 A motion for adjournment from lion Astrida. 

 

This Month’s Taste of the Past    
(A regular feature by Lion Harvey Moore, Club Historian) 

 

 

 On July 3, 1952, it was decided that in September regular Club meetings would 
be on the second and fourth Monday of each month. Arrangements were made to transport children 
from the summer camp to the local churches on Sundays. 

 
 $40 was donated towards the cost of a leg brace for a local boy. It was noted that 63 children 

between the ages of 8 and 14 were at the summer camp that year.  
 

 On September 4, 1952, the regular meeting of September 22nd was cancelled and replaced by a 
meeting on September 19th, so members could attend a District meeting at which the International 
President, Lion Edgar Elbert, of Illinois, would be speaking. 

 
 On October 6, 1952, $10 was donated to each of the following: Public Speaking, C.N.I.B. and the 

Children’s Aid Society. The Club decided to donate the necessary materials and a clock for the new 
score board at the arena. Twenty gallons of paint were purchased to paint the boards surrounding 
the arena ice surface. 

 
 At the Directors’ meeting of November 27, 1952, $50 was donated towards Christmas hampers for 

those in need. 
 
 On December 8, 1952, a Planter’s Peanuts representative was in attendance, to review prices and 

advice for the sale of peanuts as a money-maker. Thirty cartons were ordered. (Thus began a new era 
in Lions Club of Brighton fund-raising - door-to-door selling.) 
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Message from  

our  International President  

Sid L. Scruggs 

 

December Arrives In June 
 
I am sure that there are many of you, like me, who find December to be a busy month to get 

everything done before the end of the year and the holiday season.  Well, here it is June, and 
once again I am trying to finish my commitments before the end of this Lions year and the 
international convention. The year has gone too quickly. There are still so many Lions to visit 
and to tell “thank you” for being a Beacon of Hope. 

This has been a year full of so many blessings. As Judy and I have traveled the world we 
have seen how you, the Lions, have answered the call to serve. Everywhere we have gone we 
have seen lives changed and new hope on the faces of those whose lives you have touched. 

In Sydney I asked you to shine a light on four specific service campaigns. Not only have 
thousands of clubs participated in these service campaigns, you have also given assistance 
when natural disasters struck. Most recently your efforts have been watched by the world as 
you responded to the needs in New Zealand and Japan. 

As we approach the end of our term together, Judy and I want to express to each of you our 
sincere appreciation for your friendship, your love and your faithfulness in serving those in 
need. It has been an honor to serve beside you as your president. Truly you have answered the 
call to be a Beacon of Hope. 

May the words of the song “Find Us Faithful” remind us of our commitment to be found 
faithful as Lions. 

 
“After all our hopes and dreams have come and gone, 

And those who sift through all we’ve left behind; 
May the clues they discover and the memories they uncover 

Become the light that leads them … [in a life of service]. 
Oh, may all who come behind us find us faithful; 

May the fire of our devotion light their way. 
May the footprints that we leave, lead them to believe 
And the lives we live inspire them [in service] to obey. 

Oh, may all who come behind us find us faithful.” 
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And now, Some Spicy Wit 
…….seldom sage, but always  mostly  savory!!! 

 

Well, now......here are couple of items from among the multitude of things  I never knew before.  And now that I know, I 

feel compelled to bring  them to you,  thus fulfilling the mandate I accepted as bulletin editor:  to inform the uninformed.  

 I hope that yew, too, will feel edified.    

History is more fun when you know something about it! 

 

Manure 

In the 16th and 17th centuries, everything had to 
be transported by ship. It was also before the 
invention of commercial fertilizer, so large 
shipments of manure were common.  

It was shipped dry, because in dry form it weighed 
a lot less than when wet. But once water (at sea) 
hit it, it not only became heavier, but the process 
of fermentation began again, creating methane gas 
as a by-product.  As the stuff was stored below 
decks in bundles you can see what could (and did) 
happen. Methane gas began to build up below 
decks and the first time someone came below at 
night with a lantern, BOOOOM!  

Several ships were destroyed in this manner before 
it was determined just what was happening. After 
that, the bundles of manure were always stamped 
with the term "Ship High In Transit" on them which 
meant for the sailors to stow it high enough off the 
lower decks so that any water that came into the 
hold would not touch this volatile cargo and start 
the production of methane. Thus evolved the term 
"S.H.I.T," which has come down through the 
centuries and is in use to this very day.  

You probably did not know the true history of this 
word until now! 

 
 

 

 

The History of the Middle 

Finger 

 
Before the Battle of Agincourt in 1415, the 

French, anticipating victory over the English, 
proposed to cut off the middle finger of all 
captured English soldiers.  Without the middle 
finger it would be impossible to draw the 
renowned English longbow and therefore they 
would be incapable of fighting in the future. 

This famous English longbow was made of the 
native English Yew tree, and the act of drawing the 
longbow was known as "plucking the yew" (or 
"pluck yew"). 

Much to the bewilderment of the French, the 
English won a major upset and began mocking the 
French by waving their middle fingers at the 
defeated French, saying, "See, we can still pluck 
yew!  Pluck yew!" 

 Since 'pluck yew' is rather difficult to say, the 
difficult consonant cluster at the beginning has 
gradually changed to a labiodentals fricative F',  
and thus the words often used in conjunction with 
the one-finger-salute! 

And further along these lines, because of the 
pheasant feathers on the arrows used with the 
longbow, the  symbolic gesture is known as "giving 
the bird." 

 
 IT IS STILL AN APPROPRIATE WAY TO SALUTE 

THE FRENCH TODAY! 
 

And, yew thought yew knew every plucking thing!! 
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Committees  2010 – 2011 
Updated  October ‘10 

Contact Lion Pres. Don re: any proposed additions/changes 

Committee Name Resp. of Chair Members 
Appeals 1

st
 VP Isabelle Brose Hugh McDonald, Don Dorland 

 

Art Show 1
st
 VP Bob Bird & 

Marion Bell 

Owen Gibb, Denys Avis, Don Dorland 

Awards President John Stevens  Denys Avis, Bob Bird 

Bingo 1
st
 VP Owen Gibb & 

Don Dorland 

Bob Bird, Astrida, Denys Avis,  

Nancy Bahniuk,  Al Fletcher 

Bulletin + Lions Info 1
st
 VP Jim MacKenzie  

Canada Day - Food   

- Soap Box Derby 

2
nd

 VP Owen Gibb 

Denys Avis 

Al Fletcher, Jane Keeler, Keith Smith 

Derek, Don D 

Christmas Hampers 

  &  

$1000 Draw  

1
st
  VP Denys Avis 

 

Brian Burke 

 Bob Bird, Don Dorland  

 

John Harwood 

Constitution & By-Laws 2
nd

 VP Harvey Moore Jim MacKenzie, Marion Bell, 

Ruth Moore 

Convention 2
nd

 VP Harvey Moore Jane Keeler,  Ruth Moore 

Diabetes Awareness 

& 

 Blood Donor Clinics 

1
st
 VP Ruth Moore 

 

Jim MacKenzie 

 Derek Madder 

 

Astrida 

SightFirst II discontinued   

ENSS Pancake Breakfast 2
nd

 VP Brian Burke Owen Gibb, Hugh McDonald, Bob Bird,  

Derek Madder 

Environment 2
nd

  VP  John Harwood Owen Gibb 

Financial 1
st
 VP Denys Avis John Stephens, Theo Vreeburg 

Historian 1
st
 VP Harvey Moore  

Membership & Attendance 1
st
 VP Keith Smith  Hugh McDonald 

Nominations & Elections 1
st
 VP Keith Smith Bob Bird, Owen Gibb 

Lions Activities 

 (Projects, Ways & Means) 

 

Applefes        --Food 

1
st
 VP 

 

 

Bob Bird & Owen 

Gibb 

 

Owen Gibb 

Denys Avis, Al Fletcher 

 Hugh McDonald, Ruth Moore 

Nancy Bahniuk,   

Al Fletcher, Theo Vreeburg 

Program 1
st
 VP Bob Bird Owen Gibb 

Public Relations 1
st
 VP  Jim MacKenzie 

Public Service 2
nd

 VP Jane Keeler Denys Avis, Claude Thompson 

Members’ Health 

& Welfare 

2
nd

 VP Marion Bell Theo Vreeburg 

Jane Keeler 

Sight - Vision Screening 

          -  Eye glasses 

2
nd

 VP John Harwood 

Harvey Moore 

 

Youth Activities - Kidspiel 

 

 

School Assistance 

 

2
nd

 VP  

 

 

Astrida Jenkinson— 

Chalmers 

Fran Fulford, Jane Keeler, Marion Bell ,  

Nancy Bahniuk, Derek Madder 

 

Bob Bird 

Nancy Bahniuk 

“ 

150 Club 1
st
 VP Fran Fulford  
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Contacts 
 

 

 

DISTRICT  A -3  OFFICERS 

 
District Governor -  

Lion Gordon Taylor (Susan) 

Phone: 705-932-2103 

e-mail: govgord@gmail.com 

Home Club:    Millbrook & District 

 

Immediate Past Districe Governor 

Lion Bill Lewis (Cheryl) 

Phone: 613-395-2227. 

e-mail: lewis.bh@sympatico.ca 

Home Club:  Sterling 

 

1
st
  Vice-District Governor- 

Lion Earl Oliver (Carol) 

Phone: 705-639-5619 

e-mail: ecoliver@trytel.net   

 Home Club: Norwood  

2
nd

   Vice-District Governor- 

Lion Mary Ann Smith (Victor) 

Phone: 613-379-9972 

e-mail: smithma@queensu.ca 

Home Club: Newburg--Camden  

 

Region 43 Chair –  

Lion Bill McMurtry (Pat) 

 Phone 613-478-6896 

e-mail: bilpatmcm@xplornet.com 

Home Club: Tweed 

 

Zone Chair 43 South – 

Lion Harm Zylstra (Elaine) 

Phone 613-921-1413 

e-mail: zc43s@a3lions.org  

Home Club: Trenton 

 

NEIGHBOURING CLUBS 

 
Belleville 

2
nd

 (Din.) & 4
th

 (Bus.)Tuesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Lions' Hall, 119 Station St. 

 

Campbellford 

2
nd

 & 4
th

 Wednesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Oddfellows Hall, 243 Victoria Street 

 

Frankford 

2nd (Din.)  &4th (Bus.) Mondays  6:30 p.m. 

Lions’ Centre,  50 Centre Street  

 

Foxboro 

2
nd

 (b) & 4th (d) Wednesday, 7:00 p.m. 

Gilead Hall, 420 Bronk Rd, Plainfield 

 

Hastings 

2
nd

  (Din) & 4
th

 (Bus) Tuesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Hastings Civic Centre, 6 Albert St. 

Stirling 

1
st

 (Din) & 3
rd

 (Bus.) Tuesdays  7:00 p.m. 

Stirling Rawdon Arena, Front St 

 

Trenton 
2

nd

 & 4
th

 Wednesdays,  6:45 p.m. 

Lions' Hall, 77 Campbell St. 

 

Wellington 

2
nd

 & 4
th

. Wednesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

Canadian Legion, Main St.  
 

 

mailto:ecoliver@trytel.net

